
 

Sunday, December 22, 2024   10:15 a.m. Service 

To all who are spiritually weary and seek rest; 

to all who mourn and long for comfort; 

to all who struggle and desire victory; 

to all who sin and need a Savior; 

to all who are strangers and want fellowship; 

to all who hunger and thirst after righteousness; 

and to whoever will come- 

this church opens wide her doors 

and offers her welcome in the name 

of the Lord Jesus Christ. 



 

 

Welcome to Tyrone Covenant Presbyterian Church 
Presbyterian Church in America 

10235 White Lake Road, Fenton, MI 48430     Tyronepca.org 

Mail only to: PO Box 970, Fenton, MI 48430 

 

Remote listening devices are available back at the sound room. 
 

For Parents with Young Children 

Tyrone encourages families to worship together even from the youngest 

of ages.  Bible activity sheets & bags with coloring books may be found 

between the sanctuary doors.  Nursery for infants through 4 years is  

available during our 10:15 a.m. service. 
 

Learn and Grow In Sunday School  

Here at Tyrone, we enjoy a good Sunday school class, even as adults.  

Sunday school is the perfect place to learn more about what it means to  

live and believe as a Christian. We have adult Sunday school classes as 

well as children’s classes for all ages.  Sunday school starts at 9:00 a.m.   

A map with a list of classes can be found at the greeter center in the  

narthex. Please note that the last Sunday of the month is when our  

Ministry Teams meet-no adult or sr. high Sunday school classes. 
 

Giving 

Thank you for your faithful giving. We provide offering  

boxes by the exit doors into the narthex to drop off your 

gifts before or after services. Those who wish to give online 

may use the QR code or visit tyronepca.org. 
 

 

Connect 

If you are a visitor and would like to learn more about Tyrone Covenant, 

it’s vision for ministry, membership, or if you would like to request  

prayer with one of our pastors, please sign the fellowship pew pad and 

visit our greeter center by the narthex doors for more information on 

our church, activities and ministries.  

 

 

Prayer 

In need of prayer?  Elders are available at the chancel following the  

service.  
 



 

The Lord’s Day Morning Worship 

December 22, 2024 

 

 

  Welcome  &  Announcements  
 

 

  Prelude                                                    Once In Royal David’s City
                       

         

                                             

   GOD CALLS US TO WORSHIP 

 

   Call to Worship                                                          Psalm 86:8-9 

 

 *Hymn #208                                                  O Come All Ye Faithful 

 *Invocation 

*Hymns                                                  Hark The Herald Angels Sing 

                                                  How Low Was Our Redeemer Brought 

 

 

GOD INVITES US TO THE MEANS OF GRACE 

 

 

 

  Old Testament Reading                                   Micah 5:1-5b 

 
 
      

**We Worship God with Tithes and Offerings 

 

  Pastoral Prayer 

 

  New Testament Reading                                         Galatians 4:1-7 

     

   Sermon                                                        “Why the God-Man?” 

                  Pastor Lawrence Bowlin 



 

 

*Hymn #239                                Who Is This, So Weak And Helpless 

  

     GOD BLESSES US AND SENDS US OUT INTO THE WORLD 
 

  *Benediction        

  *Greeting  of the Saints                                            Philippians 4:21 

    

  *The congregation is asked to please stand 

 

 

 

This Evening 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NO Sunday school classes or Ministry Teams  

will meet on December 29 

 



 

Offering Envelopes for 2025 

Please pick up your offering envelopes at the welcome center in the  

narthex.  If you do not have offering envelopes but would like to have, 

please contact Treasurer Sandy Kitchen at support@tyronepca.org or  

contact the church office at 810-629-1261. 

 

All contributions must be turned in by 11:00 am on Tues., Dec 31st .  

 

 

Sunday School January 2025 

Two new topics will begin on Sunday, January 5 

 

Topic: What does the Bible say about the LGBTQ issues that are so 

prevalent in the world today? Every Christian needs to know clearly 

and confidently what Scripture teaches as well as how to winsomely and 

effectively minister to those who struggle with these issues. Over 9 

weeks, we’ll study a broad range of topics—marriage, the image of 

God, original sin, temptation, repentance, sanctification, identity, and 

language—all of which will help us better understand God’s design for 

men and women and help us have better conversations with those we 

disagree with. Location: middle classroom behind the stage 

 

Pastor Mark's 9:00 AM Sunday School class meets behind the 

kitchen.  Our new topic will be on the most important Biblical and theo-

logical topic: The Cross and Resurrection of Jesus Christ.  Grow 

deeper in your faith by learning about why Christ died and how we are 

saved by the cross.   



 

Tyrone Covenant Prayer Requests and Praises  

 

Pam McConnell is going through cancer (2nd time) will meet with doctor 
on 27th to discuss treatment start date.  Pam would like prayer for her 
stepdad as well, he has cancer  and will begin treatments in January. 

Glenda Rockman appreciates prayer for her extended family and the  
family of her nephew, Craig Rockman. Craig passed away after a long 
battle with Alzheimer’s. 

Prayer request from Mary Horning and Janey Brooks: “Our brother, 
Bruce is being put on palliative care.  They feel he only has 2 weeks to 
live.  Praying for his wife Millie and Bruce.  She would like to bring him 
home.” 

Lauren Parks father spent time in ICU this week due to pneumonia. 

Holly Sutton spent time in McLaren due to severe kidney infection. 

Prayer request for Cartagena pastor: “We received  horrible news 
about one of the pastors that we support at the church in Cartagena.  The 
father of Pastor Luis, was struck in the head by a stray bullet from an 
armed attack near his home in Cartagena. He died immediately along 
with a few other bystanders.  Please pray for Luis and his family who are 
devasted by this news. 

 

 

Redeemer Presbyterian, Detroit MI – Pastor Jon (Vanessa) Saun-
ders, Assoc. Pastor Dan (Laura) Millward, Asst. Pastor DeMyron 
(Hayley) Haynes, Pastor of Sojourn, Sterling Heights Steve (Mandy) 
Van Noort, Pastor of Grace, Dearborn Jerry (Katherine) Riendeau, 
and Pastor of Immanuel Micah (Laura) Jelinek 

Sadly the work in Novi has come to an end. It is a long story. Please pray 
for clarity and spiritual rest for those that were involved. And please pray 
for another man to receive a call to plant in this area. The other church 
plants continue to press on. Sojourn now has their own building, which is 
a wonderful blessing. They’ve hosted outreaches, VBS and picnics. 
Grace is currently nearing a signing for their own building in Dearborn. 
Please pray for all the various logistics that goes into moving into a per-
manent home. Immanuel has officially begun as a church. What a  
blessing!  
 

Christ Church, Ann Arbor MI – Please pray as CCAA begins to search 
for a new Sr. Pastor. Pray that the search committee would have wisdom 
and unity, and that the Lord would even now begin to prepare the heart 
of the next man. 
 

 

Great Lakes Presbytery Prayer Points 



 

Monday 

December 23 

 

 

 

Tuesday 4:00pm Christmas Eve Service 

Wednesday  Merry Christmas! 

 

Thursday 

 Offices Closed 

Friday  Offices Closed 

Saturday   

Sunday 

December 

29 

9:00am 

10:15am 

 

1:00-4:00pm 

 

Sunday School Classes 

Worship Service 

 

Townley Family Party 

 

This Week at Tyrone: December 23 - December 29, 2024  

Part icipants  in  Worship  

Message: Pastor Lawrence Bowlin      Assisting: Pastor Mark Hudson 

Organist: Dr. Rose Stevens                    Pianist: Cheryl Clement 

Guitar: Grace Wagner, Dave Hoffman 

Worship Leader: Amy Williams, Jack Little, Grace Wagner 

Choir & Orchestra  

Nursery @ 10 a.m.  

Greeters: Peggy Thomas, Holly Hoffman 

Sound Tech: Paul Sublett  Slides: Julie St. John  

Camera: Josh St. John 

 

Pastoral, Worship & Music Staff at TCPC 

Senior Pastor-Lawrence Bowlin                   pastorlawrence@tyronepca.org 

Assistant Pastor-David Groendyk pastordavid@tyronepca.org 

Assistant Pastor-Mark R. Hudson          mark.hudson94@gmail.com 

Music & Worship Director: Rose Stevens music@tyronepca.org 

Treasurer: Sandy Kitchen  support@tyronepca.org 

Secretary: Kathy Toonder  secretary@tyronepca.org 



 

 

                       

                           

“Why the God-Man?” 

Galatians 4:1-7 

 

   Sermon Notes                                               
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